
 

 June 2016 

     LEAGUES 

  Sunday Paper 
    Will Resume in Fall 

       3D League 
    Will Resume in Fall 
 

      Summer 3D 
      Beginning June 2 

        Thursday   

           7 pm 

 
      UPCOMING 
        EVENTS 
    Board Meeting 
 July 11, 2016 7pm 
 
        Super Day  
         June 25 
 
     RMAA Shoot 
         June 26 
 
Outdoor Adventure 
        July 7 & 8 
      8 am - Noon 
 
            BHW 
       August 6-7 
  

       
   
 
         JOAD 
  Saturday 9-Noon 
      Will Resume in Fall 

        Cheyenne Field Archers 

Newsletter 
                                 THANK YOU!!! 
Thank You to Tim Zacharias and boys, Kent and Kayla Ketterling, Jim Mallon, 

and Dan Conrad for your time at the Outdoor Slam. 

 

Also Thank You to Jim Frauendienst and Mike Hoover for going up to access 

Curt Gowdy needs; and to Chad Whaley, Chandler Carroll, Mike & Kevin 

Hoover for replacing and repairing the targets at Curt Gowdy. 

                    Access Yes Fundraiser Shoot 
Dan will present a check in the amount of $1000 to Access Yes on June 21

st
.  

Thank you again for everyone who participated in the shoot. 

 

 Shop Vac would whoever took the small shop vac from the range kindly 

return it.  Thank you!!       

                                      Carp Shoot 

CFA hosted a Carp Shoot on June 11, 2016.  From the pictures, 

there was a whole lot of ugly fish!!  Most fish winners were Dan 

Conrad, Jim Fahling, Randy Burtis, and Bree Burtis.  

 



  

 June 2016 

     LEAGUES 

  Sunday Paper 
    Will Resume in Fall 

       3D League 
     Will Resume in Fall 

 
      Summer 3D 
      Beginning June 2 

        Thursday   

           7 pm 

 
      UPCOMING 
        EVENTS 
    Board Meeting 
 July 11, 2016 7pm 
 
       Super Day  
         June 25 

 

     RMAA Shoot 
         June 26 
 
Outdoor Adventure 
        July 7 & 8 
      8 am - Noon 
 
            BHW 
       August 6-7 
  

     
 
           JOAD 
  Saturday 9-Noon 
      Will Resume in Fall 

        Cheyenne Field Archers 

Newsletter 
                              

                                 Summer 3D League 

CFA will begin a Summer 3D league on June 2.  League will be 

held every Thursday at 7 pm.   

                        Cheyenne Super Day – June 25 

Super Day is June 24.  We need volunteers from 10 am – 4 pm.  

Please contact Connie to sign up for a spot on the attached schedule.              

            RMAA Shoot – June 26 – Curt Gowdy 

We will be loading targets on the trailer on Wednesday June 22 at 

5:30 pm.  Any help is greatly appreciated. 

 

              Club Cleanup Day – June 29 – 6 pm 

The Club is starting to look a little rough.  We are going to have a 

cleanup day on June 29
th

 at 6 pm.  Please come out for an hour or 

two and help us tidy up OUR club.      

 Cheyenne Parks & Rec Outdoor Adventure Program                     

 July 7
th
 & July 8

th
      8 am – Noon   CFA Club 

We need someone to lead the Outdoor Adventure Program.  We 

also need volunteers for this program or we will need to cancel.  

Please contact Connie ASAP if you would like to Lead or volunteer 

for the Outdoor Adventure Program. 

            Bow Hunters Weekend  -  August 6-7 

Bow Hunters Weekend will be here before we know it.  We are still 

looking for someone for food service for the weekend; must be 

licensed and insured.  If you know of anyone please contact Dan 

Conrad. 

 



Minutes 
 CFA Monthly Meeting 

June 13, 2016 

 

The June board meeting was called to order by President, Dan Conrad at 7:08 p.m.  Members present were as 
follows:   Gary Cox, Sarah Zacharias, Tim Zacharias, Jim Mallon, Kent Ketterling, Robert Graham, Mike 
Lancaster, Dan Conrad, Al Tharp, Mary Tharp, and Connie Crandall. 
 
 
Mary Tharp, Treasurer 

 Mary presented the May treasurer’s report.   

 Taxes were filed on 5/12/2016.  

 The tax accountant is reviewing the CFA books to make suggestions on what we could do to make our 
bookkeeping better. Year end audit will be complete prior to the annual meeting. 
 

After review of the May treasurer’s report, Bob Graham made a motion to accept the report as presented, Tim 
Zacharias seconded motion; none opposed, motion carried. 
 
 
Old Business 
 

 RMAA shoot is June 26.   
 

 Need to level and haul in rock or recycled asphalt, or pave parking lot.  Estimates on grading, recycled 
asphalt, and pavement are being acquired.  – Update – Estimate to do a complete workover of 
parking including collection pond, culvert, grade, and crushed granite came in at $26K.  All agreed 
this is not feasible at this time.  Tim Zacharias will provide an estimate for recycled asphalt and labor 
to spread and pack with roller at next meeting. **Update – parking lot discussion has been tabled. 

 
 
Connie Crandall 

 A poster is being created with the names of all donors over $50 to be displayed on the bulletin board.  
Suggestion was made that thank you letters also be sent to all those donors.  Connie will create letter 
for Dan to sign including a smaller version of the poster. 

 
David Hays 

 The Lifetime Membership information is no longer on the application.  After discussion it was 
determined that the Lifetime membership is still available for $500/family per the By Laws.  The 
lifetime membership option will be added to the membership application.  **Update – Membership 
application has been updated to reflect lifetime membership.   Children will be covered in the 
family membership until the member reaches 18; at which time they are required to get their own 
membership. 

 
James Frauendienst 

 Assessment of requirements and cleanup needed at Curt Gowdy range.  There are some stakes that 
need to be replaced, bow racks need repair, etc.  Suggestion was made that an assessment could be 
completed on a Friday night with a workday on Saturday.  Update – an email was sent out for the 



workday on Saturday, May 14.  Repairs and new targets were installed by Chad Whaley, Chandler 
Carroll and Kevin & Mike Hoover. 
 

Dan Conrad 

 Bowhunters Weekend 
o We need a caterer/food service provider for BHW.  The provider must be licensed and insured.  

Tim Zacharias will check with DW’s in Laramie.  Al Tharp will contact the vendor outside Home 
Depot and Lowes.  If anyone has any other suggestions, please contact Dan. 

o We have received permission to lock the gates across the trails. 
 
New Business 
 
Jim Mallon 

 Suggested a schedule be sent out for help on Super Day.  Mary will draft schedule to be sent out. 
 
Tim Zacharias 

 Requested use of the Club for a kids fun day in mid August to include Game & Fish, BOW, and other 
outdoor adventures for the kids.  Tim would be in charge of arrangements and would run the event. He 
would need permission to use the kids bows for the event.  Dan Conrad suggested Tim present an 
outline at the July meeting of what he would be doing at the event No opposition from members at 
this time. 

 
Bob Graham 

 Suggested if we were going to give multiple scholarships that the amounts be equal to the recipients.  
His suggestion will be added to the list of discussion points at the annual meeting. 

 
Dan Conrad 

 Need 40 targets loaded in the trailer for RMAA on June 26th.  Will load targets on June 22 at 5:30 

 Need to arrange for Porta Potties for BHW.  Tim Zacharias will contact the company in Laramie. 

 Need to clean up around club.  Clean up day set for June 29th 6 pm. 

 Grass behind building needs cut.  Tim Zacharias will bring mower and mow. 

 BHW door prize suggestion – hat pins with the Road Runner and BHW 2016 – Mary will check on price\ 
 
Mike Lancaster 

 Current membership is 223 
 

 
With no further business, motion to adjourn was made by Connie Crandall, seconded by Mary Tharp; none 
opposed.  Meeting was adjourned at 7:55 pm. 
 

Minutes presented by Connie Crandall, Secretary 
  



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------     

President 
Dan Conrad  

307-631-6507 
 

Vice President 
Al Tharp 

307-635-7351 
 

Secretary 
Connie Crandall 
307-214-7416 

 
Treasurer  

Mary Tharp 
307-631-6881 

 

Next Board Meeting  

June 13, 2016 

7:00pm 

 

Board Members 

Bob Graham 

Kent Ketterling 

Tim Zacharias 

Sarah Zacharias 

James Frauendienst 
Jim Mallon 

 

 Alternates   

Mike Cahoon 

 

                              
 P.O. Box 20790 
 Cheyenne, WY  82007 
                                      

223 Members 

 


